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Timor-Leste Charity Ball – ‘Where flowers bloom, so does hope’
Further to Bernadette’s thanks above, Thank you to all who supported the Timor-Leste fundraising, through their commitment to the Charity Ball last Friday evening, 
that had the theme this year, ‘Where flowers bloom, so does hope’. 
Special thanks to the PR and Events Team, The Charity Ball committee, Bernadette Fisher and the Timor-Leste Delegates for their efforts in preparing and presenting 
the Charity Ball for our community.

Catholic Education Week … or is that ‘Weeks’?
While the Catholic schools in South Australia are celebrating Catholic Education week from 3 June to 9 June, in a school like Tenison Woods College it is difficult to 
contain such celebrations to a week, so we continue our celebration of Catholic Education weeks next week with a range of significant events.
Next week we will celebrate our Founders with Founders Week. All next week we take the opportunity to reflect on our founders and the contributions of St Mary of 
the Cross MacKillop, Venerable Catherine McAuley, Fr Julian Tenison Woods and St Marcellin Champagnat to our community. We also celebrate the way in which we 
can follow in their footsteps of faith, action and community in a way that brings life to our school, parish and local community. 
We are anticipating student participation in events next week and look forward to the Whole School Mass to be held on Thursday 13 June at 11.00am in the Barrie 
Holmes Stadium.

Year 7 Regional Catholic Schools Co-LAB Day
I am delighted that Tenison Woods College will host the Regional Catholic Schools Co-LAB day; a day of collaboration in the creation 

of contemporary learning experiences for Year 7 students in our Catholic schools – Tenison Woods College, St. Anthony’s Catholic 
Primary School, Millicent and Mary MacKillop Memorial School, Penola.  

The day will not only offer students experiences in Music Technology, Science Experimentation, Laser Cutting and Rocket  
Technology, Food Science and Hospitality and Sports Science, but also give students an appreciation that our Catholic Schools 
are much more than places of innovation and excellence, but communities in which a well-rounded development of our 
young is fostered through a deliberate invitation to relationship with our God.  
I look forward to next Wednesday being a celebration of collaboration across the Regional Catholic schools and also is an 
opportunity for us to celebrate the way we are hope-filled communities; communities in which each person is invited to a 
deep relationship with our God and expresses that relationship by the way they serve one another and our broader global 
community. 

Weekly Newsletter

The 2019 Charity Ball held on Friday 31 May, was an outstanding success.  
Attendees had a wonderful time and valuable funds were raised for the  
Immersion participants to gift to the communities they visit in Timor-Leste in  
early July. This year the theme for the Charity Ball was ‘Where flowers bloom, 
so does hope’. The evening festivities began with a prayer by Father Dean  
followed by a heartfelt talk by 2018 Immersion participants Bailey Musci and  
Taylor Fatchen who spoke about where the money raised from the event would go.  
Bailey and Taylor spoke with passion about how the money raised will help 
the many communities this year’s group will visit. Funds will be gifted to the  
Dominican orphanage and in particular, the kindergarten and primary school 
they manage. This year the Immersion group is visiting a new village, Hatolia, and 
Tenison Woods College is looking to establish a sister school/parish relationship 
with them that will continue over many years. This village is a close neighbour of  
Hatolia Matulia where most of the funds raised last year went towards building 
a new school.
DJ Gianni Giurastante, an ex-scholar, got the tunes pumping and the dance floor 
grooving. The lolly bar was a huge success as were the donuts and the amazing 
Sugarloaf Café sliders, pizza and other delicious treats.
Awards voted on by the Year 11 and 12 cohorts were presented on the night with 
lots of laughs had by all. Special thanks to our school captains, Emily Turley and 
James Lucas for all their hard work organising these awards.

A special thanks to the Charity Ball committee led by PR & Events Manager, Jess Herring and PR & Events Trainee, Sienna Rossi who worked hard to ensure the event 
had a student voice. Also, a big shout out to the Mount Gambier City Council for allowing us to use the City Hall venue, Steve Mullan Sound & Lighting, Donut King 
and the Vanderhorst family for the flower wall; Pepperlane Design and Events for providing decorative items; Perfect Pix Photobooth; the Sugarloaf Café staff for the 
food; and all the Tenison Woods College staff who joined us to help to supervise the event.

Bernadette Fisher  |  Timor–Leste Immersion Coordinator 
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CIM Team News
Celebration of the Sacraments
We congratulate all of the children who celebrated the  

sacraments of First Holy Communion and Confirmation last 
weekend. We would especially like to thank Cisca Teodoro, 

Sharn de Nys and Father Dean for their work in preparing the 
children to receive these Sacraments. Thanks also goes to Becky Higgins and 
Nada Brookes for their assistance and to Beth Creedy and the Middle School 
and Senior School students who led the singing at both of the masses. Both 
masses were beautiful and memorable celebrations. 

Pentecost Sunday
This Sunday we celebrate Pentecost Sunday which is the end of the Easter 
season. At Pentecost we remember the Holy Spirit coming down upon the  
followers of Jesus when they were full of fear and uncertainty about what 
they should be doing in the time after Jesus’ death. After Pentecost they went 
out into the streets and began to speak of Jesus, welcoming all who came to  
listen. They were filled with the gifts of the Holy Spirit: wisdom, understanding,  
counsel, fortitude, knowledge, reverence and fear of the Lord. As followers of 
Jesus, we too are challenged to use the gifts of the Holy Spirit in our daily lives.

Founder’s Week and Whole School Mass
Next week we celebrate the Founders of our College. Each day of the week is 
dedicated to recognising one Founder.
All students will have the opportunity to attend their house luncheon to  
celebrate their particular Founder on the respective day. Families are asked to 
provide a plate of food to be shared – 1 per family. Students are encouraged to 
wear their PE Uniforms on their house day. 
Tuesday - Champagnat
Wednesday - Woods
Thursday - Mackillop
Friday - McAuley
Lunches will be held at 1:10pm each day in the Multi-Purpose Room. Also, 
a Whole School Mass will take place 11:00am, Thursday June 13 in the  
Barrie Holmes Stadium. Parents, grandparents, parishioners and friends of the  
College are invited to attend.
Please see the attached flyer for further information about the celebrations.

From The Principal continued...
The Feast of Saint Marcellin Champagnat
This Thursday, 6 June we join with other Catholic school communities inter-
nationally who share our Marist tradition, by celebrating the Feast of Marcel-
lin Champagnat. Marcellin grew up in France. He was born in 1789, the year 
the French Revolution commenced, a year of turmoil. He grew up in a large 
family and consequently learnt to share life with his brothers and sisters. Once 
Marcellin was ordained, the local Bishop appointed him as curate to a small 
village named La Valla. It was during this time that Marcellin finally believed 
God was calling him to found a community of Brothers who would help edu-
cate young people. In France, after the Revolution, there was a great need for 
competent teachers and the Church was keenly aware of the equally important 
need to educate these young people in the Catholic faith. Marcellin was a man 
of deep faith, who never ceased to seek the will of God through prayer and 
dialogue with the religious authorities and with his brothers. His deep humility, 
and his acute awareness of the presence of God, helped him to live through 
many severe trials with great inner peace.  His motto was, “All to Jesus through 
Mary, and all to Mary for Jesus”. Marcellin taught his Marist Brothers to love 
and respect children, and to give special attention to the poor, the most un-
grateful and the most neglected.  Today our College community stands on the 
shoulders of Marcellin, the many Marist Brothers and many committed staff 
who have offered their gifts to our young through their service to our and other 
Catholic schools in the Marist tradition. Let us pray. 

God our Father, you lead by example, 
showing mercy and compassion to all people. 
May we be guided by your Spirit, 
recognising the dignity and humanness of those in our lives; 
our colleagues, our students and our loved ones. 
We pray that the spirit of mercy be ever present in our minds, 
our hearts, our words and our actions. 

Mary our Good Mother … 
Pray for us 
St Marcellin Champagnat … 
Pray for us 
St Mary of the Cross... 
Pray for us 
And let us always remember to ... 
Pray for one another.

Punctuality – an important life learning
Thank you to families who are continuing to accentuate the importance 
of punctuality to school and to lessons.  Punctuality is one of the most  
important life lessons and lays the foundation for success in what students 
may wish to achieve.  I remind students and parents that in the mornings 
classes commence at 8:40am. Teaching Staff have been asked to carefully 
register and follow-up lateness issues and non-attendance as per our school 
guidelines.  Punctuality is a way of showing respect for others in the school 
team, who are relying on you to be there so that home class and learning can 
commence.  Therefore, punctuality is as much about respect for others as it is 
about personal organisation.  Consequently, I ask parents to assist our young 
in developing strong punctuality habits. 

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving 
may claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a  
maximum claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance  
Department after the 30 June 2019 for a deduction to be made. 

Fostering our Professionalism During Catholic Education Week
At this time of the year we take some time to nurture our professionalism 
and build our collaborative approach to faith, learning and wellbeing in our  
Catholic school community. This is a great way to celebrate Catholic  
Education Week; emphasising our commitment to children and adolescents, 
where every child and adolescent matters, as a capable and competent learner, 
and where we commit ourselves to the student’s active engagement, and high  
expectations in the learning process, wellbeing and achievement, in  
partnership with each learner’s family. Our collaborative professional  
learning days on Thursday 6 and Friday 7 June have been designed to, in  
essence, help us express confidently and deliberately the Catholic Education South 
 Australia ‘Living, Learning and Leading Framework.’  My hope is that from the 
next two days’ staff will emerge with a very deep appreciation of what we need 
to do to ensure the aspiration of SHINE becomes a reality in each of our areas of  
responsibility.  Broadly the days will cover: 
Thursday – Wellbeing Strategy
• EY-5 Kimochi Training
• 6-12 Resilient Impact Training

Tip of the Week from the 
Deputy Principal

Have you logged into the Parent Access Module? ‘PAM’  
enables families to access real-time information relating to 

their child/children at Tenison Woods College. As we near the end 
of the semester, a progression of your child’s learning and assessments will 
be provided via PAM. Families are encouraged to log into PAM on a regular  
basis to access information on their child’s learning, such as assessment 
tasks, results and feedback. The teacher feedback is designed to provide an  
ongoing outline of your child’s learning in each subject and also provides an  
opportunity for parents, teachers and students to discuss the child’s  
ongoing learning progress at the College.Each family receives a unique PAM 
login at the time of enrolment which includes a username and password. For  
existing families, the login details will roll over each year. Every family has  
access to a PAM account which can be opened from the Tenison Woods College 
Website. Alternatively, it can be opened in the College’s Skoolbag app. For 
more information on PAM, visit the College website. If you have specific  
questions or queries about the Parent Access Module, you can log a support 
ticket with the ICT department on the College website by following the above 
link and clicking on the button “Log a PAM Support Ticket”.
I look forward to offering some more tips next week!

Liza Couzens  |  Deputy Principal

Friday – Learning Strategy
• Living, Learning, Leading AR 2019

Staff are looking forward to the staff professional development days when 
they will devote time to the learning and assessment experiences prepared 
for students, as well as the wellbeing approach at the school. I trust students 
and parents will experience the benefits of the days through our service to  
students and families throughout the College.  I remind families that these 
days are student-free days.  

God Bless,

David Mezinec  |  Principal

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44481662/Founders_Week_Flyer_2019.pdf
https://pam.tenison.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/pam
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Year 12 Drama Performance  
‘Empty Chair’ - TONIGHT

Tonight the Year 12 Drama class have the opportunity to publically perform a 
unique play for their external assessment. 
Empty Chair is a synthesis of ideas from two playwrights and two theorists to 
bring together a concoction of realism and fantasy as we step into the mind of 
a coma patient and his struggle to return to his loved ones.
Doors open at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm start at the Wehl Street Theatre. Cost is 
a gold coin donation at the door. The length of show is under an hour with 
one 5-minute break. The performance is suitable for high school aged students  
and above. For more details, view the poster here.

Kirsty-Jane Wodson  |  Performing Arts Teacher 

Tenison Woods College Year 12 Drama students present...

Empty Chair
An original script by Damien Darr 

Modified for external assessment by Kirsty-Jane Wodson

A stylistic exploration 
  of the relationships between 
    one man and his family 
      as he fights to awake from a coma 

Starring Tenison Woods College students 
Chelsea Moulden, Ashwini Thorogood, Portia Holdman, Kelly McIntosh  

and Mount Gambier High School students, Jarred Leis and Charis Horsburgh. 

Supported by offstage students from Tenison Woods College
Abby Tomlinson, Charlie Connolly and Reagan Sims.

Wehl St Theatre - Wednesday June 5, 2019 at 7pm 
(doors open at 6.30pm). Gold coin donation at the door. 

Sport Psychologist visits High 
Performance Sports Students

The High Performance Sports Program (HPSP) welcomed highly experienced 
Sport Psychologist Chris Haddock, who currently works in Adelaide with elite 
athletes, coaches and academies, to the College for two days. 
Chris worked directly with the HPSP staff and student-athletes, he also offered 
private one on one sessions, and an inspiring parent focussed evening session.
He discussed various mental skills to help students and families make long 
lasting positive changes to their mindset, to improve the consistency of their 
performance. We thank Chris for his commitment and engagement with 
our students, and we look forward to a long lasting relationship with him  
supporting our High Performance Sports Program.

Kate Exelby  |  High Performance Sports Program Coordinator

Robots take over Lecture Theatre
Pauline and Kevin Taylor from ‘The World of Robotics’ have been at Tenison 
Woods College for the past week running a Robotics workshop for students in 
the Junior and Middle schools. Robotics Education is an exciting and unique 
series of hands-on workshops, giving students the opportunity to create  
moving robots. The students are set a task, whether it be creating an  
athlete robot, a recycle robot or a mathematical robot. Today the task was to  
create a ‘Robotic amusement centre’ in pairs.  Students were asked to design,  
construct, test, evaluate and modify a robot that could perform 3 different  
actions. Pauline and Kevin have been visiting Tenison Woods College for 10 
years. They have seen many students develop their creativity, critical thinking 
and problem solving skills while working collaboratively in a team situation. 
ROBOTICS is part of the STEM based learning, which provides students with 
real world skills from within a classroom setting.

• R –Relevant problem solving
• O - Open-ended investigation
• B – Brighter futures
• O – Organisation and collaboration
• T – Technology and engineering
• I – Innovation and entrepreneurship
• C – Critical and creative thinking
• S – Scientific and mathematical thinking

The College would like to thank Pauline and Kevin Taylor for their time and 
dedication running these workshops for our students. 

Parish Mass
Mass is celebrated in the Tenison Woods College Chapel each Thursday at 
9.00am during term time. All members of the community are invited to attend. 
Each week the mass is attended and led by a different year level. 
The roster for Term 2 masses is as follows:
Week 6  Thursday 6 June – Pupil Free Day
Week 7  Thursday 13 June – Whole School Mass
Week 8  Thursday 20 June – Year 9
Week 9  Thursday 27 June – Year 8
Week 10  Thursday 4 July – Year 6/7

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

New Year 9 Poplars immersion 
initiative

In a brand new initiative with the Year 9 cohort, Term 2 has seen one home 
group each week spend their Pastoral Care lesson in the Poplars area of  
Tenison Woods College. The Year 9 students have been working with the  
junior, middle and secondary groups in the Poplars Inclusive Education area,  
undertaking a whole range of activities including puzzles, reading stories and 
scavenger hunts. This program is built around the Tenison Woods College 
SHINE emphasis and highlights our strong desire to;
S – be Successful, 
H – Help others, 
I – become Involved, 
N – know others by Name
E – enjoy positive Emotions! 

Brad Maney  |  HPE Teacher & Year 9 Wellbeing Coordinator

Tenison Woods College Year 12 Drama students present...

Empty Chair
An original script by Damien Darr 

Modified for external assessment by Kirsty-Jane Wodson

A stylistic exploration 
  of the relationships between 
    one man and his family 
      as he fights to awake from a coma 

Starring Tenison Woods College students 
Chelsea Moulden, Ashwini Thorogood, Portia Holdman, Kelly McIntosh  

and Mount Gambier High School students, Jarred Leis and Charis Horsburgh. 

Supported by offstage students from Tenison Woods College
Abby Tomlinson, Charlie Connolly and Reagan Sims.

Wehl St Theatre - Wednesday June 5, 2019 at 7pm 
(doors open at 6.30pm). Gold coin donation at the door. 

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44464620/Empty_Chair_Year_12_Play_poster.pdf
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Michael Mangan makes 
marvellous music

On Tuesday 4 June, classes from the Early Learning Centre, Poplars and Junior 
School enjoyed 2 concerts from musician Michael Mangan. 
Michael is a well-known musician from Brisbane who has written over 250 
praise and worship songs for use in parishes and schools. 
Michael entertained staff and students with his high energy show full of great 
songs that the children enjoyed learning. He also had actions to many of the 
songs and we all look forward to using these songs and actions in our prayer 
times, masses and liturgies.

Michelle Coote | APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

Shining in the Classroom - 
Round table discussions

For the first five weeks of Term 2, Mr. Cole’s Year 10 and 11 Geography class 
has been investigating the whole human-induced climate change debate. The 
class have engaged with Al Gore’s ‘An Inconvenient Sequel: Truth to Power’ and 
various other materials gathered online. 
More recently, attention was shifted towards the actual assessment, which was 
a round table discussion that involved each student being assigned a relevant 
stakeholder to research and identify potential solutions from their distinctive 
point of view to the key question: 
‘As significant influencers, how can we collaborate on a global scale to  
reduce impacts from climate change, while ensuring the cultural integrity and  
prosperity of current and future generations?’ 
The delegate labels in front of each student show that the diverse panel  
included the leaders of each major political party, environmental  
organisations and even His Holiness, Pope Francis himself!
Students were recorded using the Swival device, delivering their key points 
to the other members, some with a very pointed message to take home.  
Although no consensus was actually achieved in the double lesson, mirroring 
the difficulties of finding a way through this fraught issue in the real world, I 
was impressed with the way the students prepared and confidently delivered 
their key points. 

David Cole  |  PLP Key Teacher

Junior School Disco- Timor Leste 
Fundraiser

This year as part of fundraising for the Timor - Leste Immersion the College will 
be holding 2 discos on Friday 14 June atthe  St Paul’s Hall. Penola Road.
Reception to Year 3 from 4.30pm – 6.00pm, then Years 4 to 7 from  
6.30pm –  8.30pm.
Tickets are $5 per person/ family. 
There will be fruit boxes and bags of popcorn for sale at $2 each, as well as 
necklace glow sticks for $2 and bracelet glow sticks for $1.
All proceeds from these two events will go towards supporting the  
communities and people the 2019 Immersion team will visit in less than a 
months’ time. There will be games and prizes awarded on the night, and we 
would love to see you dressed up bright rainbow colours.
Come along and have a great night while supporting a good cause. 

Bernadette Fisher  |  Timor–Leste Immersion Coordinator

George Adamopolous shares his 
experience on gaming addiction 

Last week, a former student of the College, George Adamopolous 
spoke with Miss Suggate and Mr Creedy’s Year 8 Home Group about the 
addiction of gaming. In conversations with Miss Suggate, George offered to 
come and have a chat with the class as he has had personal experience with 
gaming and addictive behaviour - which he has successfully beaten. George 
presented in a very professional and nurturing way and the Year 8’s respected 
his presence, and willingness to discuss his experiences with them. Students 
did not need to be prompted to ask questions which was a fantastic sign of 
engagement.  The question and answer format worked beautifully at the end 
of the George’s talk.
George displayed many outstanding attributes of a successful, thriving and 
engaging speaker and impressed the class with his willingness to share his  
experiences so selflessly.
After the talk, George ‘set the class a task’.  The next time the students feel 
like they need to play a game, he has challenged them to choose something  
different - perhaps something they have not done before, or haven’t done in 
a long time. George even offered to ‘check in’ with our students to discuss the 
outcomes of this ‘challenge.’
As a College we thank and congratulate George for his exemplary role in  
mentoring our student cohort.

Nathan Creedy and Eliza Suggate  |  Year 8 Home Group teachers
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Vacancies for Out of School Hours 
Care - this Friday June 7

OSHC are still taking bookings for this Friday June 7 (Student Free Day). 
Join us for a full program of activities which are sure to be fun and creative. 
Afternoon tea will be supplied. However, please pack recess and lunch for your 
child. 
A reminder OSHC is an egg and nut-free service.
OSHC will operate from 6:45am to 6:00pm on both days in the Multi-purpose 
room adjacent to the Barry Holmes Stadium. Children between 5-13 years of 
age welcome.
To book, please email OSHC or call (08) 8724 4633.

Marc Lock  |  Acting Director, Out of School Hours Care

The final countdown is on for Year 10 
Drama Performance!

With only one week to go, the Year 10 Drama class is very excited to perform 
their original play Track & Field, at Wehl Street Theatre on Wednesday, 12 June 
2019.
The play is written by College alumni Isidora Pandilovska and Charlotte Smith.  
It explores themes of bullying, mental health and identity.  
The play has been developed throughout this semester as part of the NIDA Out-
reach Program with mentoring from the Head of Writing for Performance at the 
National Institute of Dramatic Arts (NIDA), Dr Stephen Sewell. 

Doors open at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm start at the Wehl Street Theatre. Cost is a 
gold coin donation at the door. 
The performance is suitable for high school aged students and above.
See you there!

View the poster for Track & Field here.

Eliza Suggate  |  Drama teacher

Indigenous Literacy Foundation  
Big Book Swap

The Indigenous Literacy Foundation is a national book industry charity, which 
aims to reduce the disadvantage experienced by children in remote Indigenous 
communities across Australia, by lifting literacy levels and instilling a lifelong 
love of reading.
To support this important work, students from Reception through to Year 8 
were involved in a Big Book Swap last Friday. Children donated a book from 
home which was then purchased by another child for a gold coin donation. 
There were lots of big smiles as children found a wonderful ‘new’ book to take 
home to read.
We will be sending nearly $100 to the Foundation so they can buy ‘just right’ 
books for children who live a long way from book stores and public libraries.
A shining example of love and generosity by participating students.

Chris Lloyd  |  Teacher, Librarian 

9-A–Side Boys Football team return 
with Shield

The Year 8/9 boys 9-A-Side Football tournament took place on Thursday, 30 
May at South Gambier Football Club. Schools from around the area assembled 
their best footballers for the competition.
Tenison Woods College was represented by four teams. 
At the end of the day, the results were calculated and in a combined effort of all 
4 teams, the boys took home the John Seebohm Shield!
Congratulations boys and well done on a great tournament.

Tori McIntyre | Sports Administration Trainee 

Register now for the Year 8 Monash 
Engineering Challenge

If you are in Year 8 and want to find out more about Engineering, Monash  
University is running a “Year 8 Challenge” during the July school holidays.
Dive into the wonderful world of Engineering with three days of hands-on 
workshops!  Participate in experiments; develop 3D software; construct  
electrical gadgets; play with robots and aerial systems; and learn from  
Engineering experts.
For further details and registration please click here.

mailto:%0Doshc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%0D?subject=
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44484649/Track_and_Field_new_poster3.pdf
 https://www.monash.edu/engineering/challenge
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Recipe of the Week – Banana Muffins
Year 1 students have been learning about Nude Food and plastic lunchbox 
waste. This banana muffin recipe was made along with other Nude Food  
wrapper free treats in Mr Agnew’s class last week.  Students made items and 
chose what they would like to pop into their snack boxes which had been laser 
etched with our school logo on the lid.
For the Banana Muffin recipe, please click here.
For daily posts, please follow the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden on  
Instagram at sakg.twc.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming 
events within our College, and wider community.

Please click here to view this page.

Bad weather doesn’t stop  
Interschool Cross Country 
competition from running 

Last Wednesday, 11 Year 8-12 College students travelled to Bordertown to 
compete in the Annual Interschool Cross Country competition.
Despite the wind, rain and hail, the Tenison Woods College U/14 Boys  
performed extremely well to earn an overall second place in their age group. 
Year 8 student Zac Hopgood continued to strive for success throughout his 
race, finishing in second place.
Well done to all participants! 

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee 

Year 8/9 Girls Football Team compete 
in Knockout Competition

Last Thursday, the College’s Year 8/9 Girls Football team travelled to Tintinara 
to compete in the Knockout Competition.
The girls faced a highly-skilled Victor Harbor High School team, who challenged 
the Tenison team right from the first bounce.
Although the girls didn’t go on to win, their energy and willingness to  
participate shone through.
Great effort girls!
A special thank you to Year 9 boys Noah Sims, Lochie Thiele and Ollie McInnes 
who put their hand up to help out with umpiring.

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

Marist Brothers and Mercy Sisters 
Scholarships open for 2020

The Marist Brothers and Mercy Sisters Scholarships are available to students of 
families who may be experiencing financial hardship and are open to current 
Year 7 and Year 10 students. 
The Marist Brothers Scholarship is awarded for up to 3 years for students in 
Years 8 to 10 and the Mercy Sisters scholarship for 2 years for students in Years 
11 and 12. 
Applications are currently open and we invite all families, who think they may 
qualify, to obtain an application form from the Front Office.
Alternatively, information on the Scholarships can be found online on the  
Tenison Woods College website here.
Any queries can be directed to the Front Office or to me, Neal Turley, on  
8725 5455.
Applications close at 4.00pm on 5 July 2019.

Neal Turley  |  Business Manager

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44484648/simple_banana_muffins_recipe.pdf
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/scholarships
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Upcoming Events:
Wednesday, 5 June
• 7.00 pm, Year 12 Drama Production “The Empty Chair”

Thursday, 6 June
• STUDENT FREE DAY
• Marcellin Champagnat Feast Day
• SAPSASA State Cross Country Championships, Adelaide

Friday, 7 June
• STUDENT FREE DAY

Saturday, 8 June
• Vietnamese Headstart Hoi an Study Tour (Arrival, Tenison Woods 
 College) 
• 6.00pm, Mass, St. Pauls Church

Sunday, 9 June
• Pentecost Sunday
• 11.00am, Mass, St. Pauls Church
• Vietnamese Headstart Hoi an Study Tour

Monday, 10 June
• QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY
• Vietnamese Headstart Hoi an Study Tour

Tuesday, 11 June
• Vietnamese Headstart Hoi an Study Tour
• Founders Week
• Champagnat Celebration Day - shared Lunch and wear PE Uniform
• 9.00am, Year 10 NIDA Outreach Drama Rehearsal, Drama Room
• 9.00am, Year 10 & 11 Immunisations, Lecture Theatre

Wednesday, 12 June
• Vietnam Headstart Hoi an Study Tour
• Founders Week
• Woods Celebration Day - shared Lunch and wear PE Uniform
• 8.50am, Year 10 Outdoor Ed Rock Climbing Camp, Mount Arapiles
• 9.00am, Year 10 NIDA Outreach Drama Rehearsal, Drama Room
• 9.15am, Year 3 History Excursion to RSL, Library, Vansittart Park
• 7.00pm Year 10 NIDA Outreach Drama Production ‘’Track & Field”

Uniform Shop
Please note that on Thursday 6 June (Student Free Day), the uniform shop will be open 
from 9.00am to 12.00pm.

Normal trading hours will resume from Week 7.

Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8.00am - 12.00pm
Thursday: 1.00pm - 5.00pm

A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms for  
Terms 2 and 3.

Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 7, Term 2
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10.00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow.
Monday - N/A Public Holiday
Tuesday - TBA
Wednesday - Lyn Wilson
Thursday - Renee Szapony
Friday - Kate Pohlner

Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.
Icy poles cannot be ordered on lunch bags. Children need to come to canteen to  
purchase.
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